
From: Bailey, Michael I <Michael.I.Bailey@hud.gov>  
Sent: Monday, November 7, 2022 11:54 AM 
To: 222 Union Reps (Names removed in this public document) 
Cc: COX, TAMIEKA E <TAMIEKA.COX@hud.gov>; Simms, Michael A <Michael.A.Simms@hud.gov> 
Subject: AFGE Union Notification IRT OCFO Establishing New Division - ACFO for Systems 
 
Good morning AFGE, 
 
In accordance with Article 4, Section 4.04 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement this serves as notification that 
the Office of the Chief Financial Officer (OCFO) intends to establish a new Financial Data Reporting and 
Analysis Division within the ACFO within the Ft, Worth office, and establish a new Division within our 
ACFO for Systems located in Washington, DC office.  For more detail information please see the 
attached documents.  Please let me know if there are any questions. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Michael I. Bailey 
Employee & Labor Relations Specialist 
Office of the Chief Human Capital Officer (OCHCO) 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development  
Washington, DC 20410 
Email: Michael.i.bailey@hud.gov  
 

 
 
The information in this communication may be confidential, is intended only for the use of the 
recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged. If the  reader of this message is not the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this 
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please re-send it 
to the sender and delete the original message and any copy of it from your computer system. 
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